LAHAM:
I call to order the Fourth State Council Meeting for 2019-2020.  
We welcome you to this meeting being the first virtual online for us.  This is generally held in conjunction with State Convention.  As all of you know, the pandemic canceled all events including ours and the State Band Camp.  It was our decision to conduct the business part virtual for all Lions.  Many committees, State Council, Clubs and even two District Conventions have met in a virtual setting.

We thank you all for joining us.  

Our Pledge of Allegiance is by an arrangement by DGE Chris Bauer.

Our prayer by District Governor Diane Hentges.
LAHAM:

Roll Call of State Council.  All present.
 Introduction of First Vice District Governors, 3 present.  Introduction of Second VDGs – 2 present
Introduction of Past International Family.  
Introduction of Kansas endorsed candidate for International Director Deb Weaverling

LAHAM:

I would ask for adoption of the agenda.

BAUMANN:

K. I move we adopt the agenda as amended.
HENTGES:

A. I second the motion.
LAHAM:

Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.

LAHAM:

Adoption of Minutes of Second and Third State Council Meetings.

LARISON:

N.  I move to adopt minutes of the Second State Council Meeting.

BAUMANN:

K.  I second the motion.
LAHAM:

Any discussion?  Motion carried 3-0. 
HENTGES:

A.  I move to adopt the minutes of the Third State Council Meeting.

LARISON:

N.  I second the motion.

LAHAM:

Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.

 Parliamentarian report by PDG Chris Bauer.

BAUER:

The State Council meeting will be held in accordance with the Constitution and By-

Laws of Lions International and Multiple District 17 of the State of Kansas.  Roberts Rules of Order will also be followed.  If anyone in the audience desires to address the meeting, they must first be recognized by the Council Chair and then come forward and use this microphone.  All comments will be held to three minutes or less, and I will give you a signal at approximately 2 1/2 minutes so you can conclude your remarks.  

District Governors reports.

District Governor Tom Baumann of 17 K.

Written report.

Since my last report at Mid-Winter Rally, we held our 3rd District Cabinet Meeting, and then held a very successful and well attended District Convention. Almost immediately after the convention, a Stay at Home order was put in place by Governor Kelly, and most Lions activities stopped for two and a half months.  Gradually, most of our clubs are starting to meet and serve others again.

STATISTICS: 

Membership: Lions: July 1 1421   New 72    Dropped 134   Net Loss 62   Current 1359 

                      Club:  July 1   76   Cancelled 3 (Arlington, Wilson, McDonald)   Current 73 

LCIF: YTD Donations: $13,009.50 - 29 of 73 clubs donating 

Service:  YTD Activities completed 574 People Served 69,951 Volunteer Hours 11,598 

                Funds Donated $97,925   56 of 73 clubs reporting service on My Lion 

Club Visitations Completed 50 of 73   

District Convention -  The 2020 District 17K Convention was held in Hays March 13-14.  Our guests of honor and primary speakers were ID Geoff and Lion Nancy Wade.  We started Friday night with a Roaring 20’s themed dinner and party at Thirsty’s. 66 Lions from all over the state came Friday night and helped us celebrate the 20’s with a delicious meal, entertainment by the Hays Community Theatre, and a costume contest.

The convention started early Saturday Morning with a PDG breakfast and meeting at the Hampton Inn. Then we moved to the FHSU Student Union. At the Business meeting, Diana Baumann was elected DG for 2020-21.  We had no candidates for VDG, but shortly after the convention, PDG Randy St Aubyn and DG Tom Baumann stepped up and agreed to serve as First VDG and Second VDG.  Randy and Tom were elected at a special meeting in April.

ID Geoff and Lion Nancy Wade held a highly informative Town Hall Meeting where Lions were able to ask any question they wanted.   Following the Town Hall Meeting, DGE Diana presented a session on Attracting Younger Members, with the youngest Lion in our district, 18 year old Trace McQueen of Barnard.  Senator Jerry Moran, member of the Hays Lions Club, then spoke about growing up in Western Kansas, his experiences as a Lion, and gave us an update on COVID -19

Thanks to the generosity of Lions from all over the state, our Auction raised $2023 for the District Leadership fund. The most interesting item auction was a pie that could be put in the face of DG Tom in honor of Pi Day, March 14. The high bidder paid extra money to place the pie in PDG Randy St Aubyn’s face instead of DG Tom.

The DG Banquet was attended by 124 Lions and guests.  PCC Hans Niedhardt started things off by introducing the 2019 Lions State Band who played the Star-Spangled Banner by video. After a wonderful meal, Lion Merle Laham presented Environment Photo contest winners and Lion Louise Greenberg presented Peace Poster contest winners. ID Wade then spoke and help us present awards.  PDG Kathie Bell was awarded Lion of the Year.  Presidential Certificates of Appreciation were presented to PCC Les Herrman, DGE Diana Baumann, Louise Greenberg and Elwyn Maneth.  Norton, Bucklin, and Dodge City were the winners of the District Membership Contest.  We also presented Melvin Jones Fellowships to 10 very deserving Lions

2019-2020 District Goals:

1. Club Officer Training – at least 40% of incoming club officers will complete officer training. Results: Goal Met.  All officers who have an email address received the appropriate email from the LCI GAT.   
Three live seminars have been provided in our District.  Our most recent was our Leadership Training Seminar in Hays held on November 16.  We had 6 FDI Certified Instructors (2 from each district in our state) deliver 6 interactive training sessions on a variety of leadership topics.   There were over 40 club leaders in attendance.
2. Zone Chair Training - at least 40% of incoming ZC will complete ZC training. 

Results:  Goal Met 100% of ZC have received training via email of DG goals and LCI Ebook. 

3. Leadership Training - Identity 5 qualified candidates to apply for Lions sponsored training Institutes in our area.  Goal met: We sent 4 to USA/Canada Forum and 2 Midwest Faculty Development Institute. 

4. New Members – Add a total of 110 new members by 6/30/2020 Results: Goal not met. We have recorded 72 new members YTD.  With the year being 93% over we are currently at 65% of this goal 

5. New Clubs – Add 2 new clubs by 6/30/2020 Results: Goal not yet met.  No clubs have been added. 

6. Member Retention – Limit dropped members to no more than 120 during the year. 

Results: Goal not met. We have dropped 134 members YTD.  With the year being 93% over we are currently at 112% of this goal 

7. People Served – Our district (including all clubs) will serve at least 60,000 people during the year. Results: Goal met. We have served 69,951 people YTD.  With the year being 93% over we are currently at 117% of this goal. 

8. Service Activities - Our district (including all clubs) will complete at least 600 service activities. Results: Goal not yet met. We have recorded 574 service activities YTD.  With the year being 93% over we are currently at 96% of this goal 

9. Activity Reporting – 80% of the clubs in our district will report service activities on My LCI or My Lion. Results: Goal not yet met. 53 of 73 clubs or 77% have recorded service activities on MyLion YTD.   

10. LCIF Participation – 40% of the Lions in our district will understand the impact of LCIF and will demonstrate their support with a donation. Results: Goal not yet met. LCIF has received 68 donations from District 17-K YTD.  This equates to 5.0% of the 1359 members in 17-K. 

11. LCIF Fundraising – Clubs and Lions in our district will contribute a total of at least 

$12,000 to support LCIF. Results: Goal met. LCIF has received donations of $13,009.50 from District 17-K YTD.  With the year being 93% over we are currently at 108% of this goal. 

Administrative Activities Completed and In Progress: 

District Newsletters have been distributed monthly the first week of each month. 

District Cabinet Meeting will be held at noon June 13 in Hays 

Planned Activities: 

NAMI – DGE Diana has filled her cabinet for next year and has held two planning meeting for NAMI (North American Membership Initiative)

Website - Our previous website is down.  We are working on a new website and expect it to be online soon. 

District Governor Diane Hentges of 17 A.
We have 73 of the 79 club have been visited thus far. 

District 17A has 77 clubs in the District. 

The Governor Team has completed club visits. Currently we have 1706 members, a gain of 95 members this Lions year but a loss of 159, that leaves a deficit of a -65 for the year. We will lose two clubs this month. Goff Lions is closing with only four active members. The GMT worked with them to help members transfer to nearby clubs but to no avail. The KU Campus club will close since the 10 members have left the college, most having graduated. 

On a positive note, our Nami team has been working diligently, since early April on action plans to rejuvenate our district with new clubs, revitalize clubs with new members, & re-motivate members with fellowship and service. 

The Third District Cabinet meeting was held in Abilene on Feb 1, 2020. It was hosted by the Abilene Lions thanks to Lion Bev Greenwood. A handful of zone meetings took place before shelter in place orders were issued. Lions Club stopped meeting and fundraisers were canceled in mid-March.

However, it was not very long before Lions Clubs in the District began to serve. Many individual Lions stepped up to make masks for health facilities and first responders. Lions developed the old fashion calling tree to check on Lions or at risk individuals who lived alone. Clubs helped COVID patients with gift cards to help ease their financial burden. Lions organized parades to applaud first responders or bring a smile to residents of care facilities. Some clubs organized food drive-by food collections. Front yard Lending Libraries were turned into mini-food pantries. Meals were taken to first responders. Potted flowers were delivered to a care facility for each resident or cards were delivered to care facilities in hope of brightening a resident’s day. 

Meetings began to be held via zoom, GoTOMeeting, conference calls or other creative ways. One club stopped at the local burger place and each member brought their order to the nearby park, got out a folding chair and sat in a circle (socially distant) and had a brief meeting and some fellowship.
Our District Convention took advantage of technology and we had a zoom convention on May 9th with 78 folks around the District in attendance. A Melvin Jones was presented to Lion Vivian DeClements by her Olathe Club and to Lion Janette Holdemen was honored by her club, the Lansing Lions.

The New Voices awards were presented to:

· Beth McKenzie, Lawrence Lions for Service

· Doug Plummer, Minneapolis Lions for Membership

· Eric Strimple, Eudora Lions for Leadership

· Dorothy Herring, Valley Falls Lions for Marketing

Presidential Certificates of appreciated were given to:

· Lela Gillispie, Manhattan Club

· Vivian DeClement, Olathe Club

· Harry Malnicof Overland Park Host

Our Visiting PID was Ardie Klemish and her husband PDG Ken from Iowa.

Our District Election was held on-line using Election Runner. We had 64 certified voters. The Election results were 

· DGE Rick Dodson

· First VDGE Vania Castro

· Second VDGE Catherine Miller

· Director KLF PDG Jerry Loney

· Director KLSF  Lions Margy Sunstrom and Jerry Sorenson

· Director KLBF Lions Daniel Martinez and Frank Perez

The 4th Cabinet Meeting of the year will be June 10th. You must register and zoom link will be sent to you.

District Governor Marla Larison of 17 N.

No. of clubs to date 72 

We lost two clubs the end of last year.  Belle Plaine and Whitewater both voted to cancel their charter.

No. of Lions as of June 1, 2020- 1467   We began the year with 1523 and that gives a net 

loss to date of (56) members.

We have no Status Quo clubs at this time.  However LCI has not been working at the office and records have not been updated completely since early March.

There are no problem clubs other than ones that have some of the same problems with declining membership and lack of generating new members.  It’s a pretty widespread problem.

We were able to hold all scheduled meetings up until March.  The Third District Cabinet Meeting was held February 8 hosted by the Yates Center Lions Club.  As we all know our world changed the second weekend in March due to the COVID-19 virus.  Our 17N District Convention to be held April 17-19,  hosted by the Chanute Lions Club, was cancelled but rescheduled for May 9 by way of a virtual Zoom meeting.  Voting was conducted by Election Runner and District Officers were elected.  We had 67 voting members participate in the election.  The Fourth District Cabinet meeting to be held June 13 in Independence was cancelled and rescheduled as a Zoom meeting for June 13.  All clubs ceased to meet for a time period and are just trying to get restarted either by a Zoom meeting or in person in June.  I would like to thank DGE Chris Bauer and Lion John Scovill for helping get these early meetings rescheduled and conducted so 17 N Lion’s business could continue.  

We will continue to work on the lead for the new club in Chetopa.  The lady that wanted to have this happen works in retail and was one of the few stores open throughout the Stay At Home orders.  We hope we can eventually make this a reality.

Let me sum this up by saying this has been a very interesting year, I felt we were on track and had a possibility of meeting some goals by June.  Unfortunately that was not to be.  Service reporting for the district is down with only 27% of the clubs reporting.  There is a lot of work to do in that area and I hope to be able to help next year.  There have been improvements to MyLion but MyLCI has had its issues very recently.

Onward and upward:  I would like to express my sincere appreciation for everything my District Governor team and the Cabinet members have done for the district and I want to wish all the Lions of District N well as we proceed into our next Lions year.  Lions of District N, please support them as they try to navigate in this new and different set of circumstances we have at this time.  Thank you again.    
LAHAM:


State Treasurer report by PCC Hans Neidhardt.

NEIDHART:


Written report.

HENTGES:

A. I move to accept the Treasurer’s report as written.

LARISON:

N. I second the motion.

LAHAM:

Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  
Audit report.   PCC DeAnne Heersche.
Written report.

Approved audits for 2018-19 to date:


MD 17


MD 17 State Office


Mid-Winter Rally 2019


MD 17 State Convention 2019

Approved audit for Mid-Winter Rally for 2018

Audit Committee SOP Reviewed with new member

The Committee has not met in 2020 due to COVID 19.

LAHAM:

Budget & Finance report of 2019-20 by PDG Dan Funke.
FUNKE:

Written report.
Two request have come to my attention, and have been approved for the Budget and Finance Committee's recommendation to the State Council.
Two committees are requesting the Council of Governors to apply for two multiple district grants which require 10% for PR and 25% for Membership.  The Membership grant is for a three year grant that requires a 25% match each year. The PR grant is only for one year and is 10% is for one year.

We will not know if all, or one or two of these grants will be granted.  These grants can be applied for on July 1st or after to LCI and it is on a 1st come, first served basis in each constitutional area.

This is why each committee is requesting the approval at this State Council meeting in order to get the grants in as soon as possible.

This is our recommendation for the Council to take action.
LARISON:

N.  I move to approve the PR grant funds.

BAUMANN:

K.  I second the motion.

LAHAM::

Discussion?  Motion approved 3-0.

HENTGES:

A.  I move to approve the Membership grant funds.

LARISON:

N.  I second the motion.

LAHAM:

Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.

LAHAM:

Constitution & By-Laws report by PDG Chris Bauer.
BAUER:

We had the voting by the virtual zoom program.  There were 143 registered and 92 voted.  All amendments passed.  The yes vote by 93%, for 86, and no vote by 7% for 7.
LAHAM:                     International Convention 2020 by PCC Deb Weaverling.

WEAVERLING:         We were looking forward to the beautiful city of Singapore, but unfortunately due to the pandemic, the convention was canceled.  Look forward to Montreal in 2021.
LAHAM:                     GMT/GLT reports by PDG Terry Weldin, PDG Dan Funke and PID Bill Phillipi.

FUNKE:                       GLT.  Due to the pandemic, we had to cancel our in person training of the Elects this spring.  But we had weekly training sessions for 6 weeks.  They have received much info. They will not be going for LCI training as Convention canceled.  
WELDIN:

   No report.
PHILLIPI:                      No report. 
LAHAM:                        K-I report by PDG Tom Weatherd

WEATHERD:                The KI Committee wants to thank the outgoing State Council Chair and current District Governors for the excellent job they did under extremely adverse conditions. We also want to wish the incoming State Council Chair and the new District Governors the very best and hope that they can have a very rewarding year.  The KI Committee is ready to help you have a very good year.

 

LAHAM:

     LCIF report by Rick Dodson.
DODSON:                       Written report.
1.  The following is the LCIF donation status for MD-17 for 2019-2020:


a.  District K:  



(1) 29 of 73 (40%) of clubs participating.



(2) $13,129 donated.


  b.  District A:  



(1) 40 of 77 (52%) of clubs participating.



(2) $41,927 donated.


c.  District N:  



(1) 28 of 72 (39%) of clubs participating.



(2) $11,974 donated.


d.  MD-17:  $100.


e.  Totals:



(1) 97 of 222 (44%) of clubs participating.  11 more clubs than 2018-2019.


(2) $67,130 donated.  $1,903 more than 2018-2019.



(3) There will be a few more donations in June to add to the total.

2.  Campaign 100: 

a. Donations since July 1, 2018:  $132, 357.  Model Club donations ($4,205) for 2017-2018 need to be added to Campaign 100 total.

b. Two Model Clubs (Lansing and Dodge City) confirmed and one more (Silver Lake)     interested.  

c. Campaign 100 extended one more year until June 2022.  Unknown if Model Club donation period has also been extended.

LAHAM:



Lions Health Programs by Vern Failor.    
FAILOR:



No report.
LAHAM:



Long Range Planning by PCC Helen LeBlanc.
LeBLANC:



No report.
LAHAM:



Mid-Winter Rally 2019 by PID Bill Phillipi.  PID Bill is unable to be here.  The Mid-Winter Rally 2021 will be held at the Garden Inn in Salina.
LAHAM:                                 
Public Relations by Diana Baumann.

D. BAUMANN:                                Written report.

In going through the NAMI process with the District K team, we talked about grants available from LCI to help fund items we need to increase and retain membership.  One of the items listed was a PR Grant.  The team was very interested in this and asked me to look into it.

The grant is a multiple district grant only.  We cannot submit for one district only.  It is a $15,000 grant with a mandatory $1,500 match from the multiple district.  It is a first come first serve grant and has a cap on how much will be given out.

In order to get the grant submitted on the first day of the Lion year (July 1) I asked the Council and the Budget & Finance Committee for $1,500 to be used as matching funds for the grant.  As long as we have their backing, we can turn in the grant hopefully before other districts do.

We are in need of materials, advertising and promotional items and publishing.  This is what we have been working on this year and feel this is essential for membership growth in our state.  The PR Committee all support moving forward with this grant and also the $1,500.  If we do not receive the grant, we still want to be able to supply items for each district to help with their NAMI project.  Therefore, we would still ask for $1,500 to be placed in the PR budget in the coming year.

I will type up the grant with ideas from District K.  I will then send to DGE Rick Dodson and DGE Chris Bauer to add, change or delete as they see fit to meet the needs of their district.  We will come up with the best possible grant for all three districts.  It will then go to the Council Chair and PR Committee Chair as of July 1, 2020 for signatures.

There was no wording that stated we could not apply if we also apply for a Membership Grant.  However, just this week LCI no longer has a link to the grant.  They put up “Coming Soon” on the webpage where the link used to be.  We will watch this daily and will change our wording as need be.  If we cannot apply for the grant due to the Membership Grant, we will forward the ideas in the PR Grant to the MD GMT to incorporate into that grant.

I thank the District Governors and Council for their support with this request.

LAHAM:                               State Convention 2020 by PCC Bobby Duvall. 
DUVALL:


Due to the pandemic, we had to cancel our State Convention.  The 2021 State Convention will be at the same place in Topeka next year.  
LAHAM:                                State and International Band by PCC Hans Neidhardt.

NEIDHARDT:                        Written report.

LAHAM:

            State Office is doing great.  We have a new sign being made to replace the large emblem on top.
Kansas Lions Foundation report by President PCC Helen LeBlanc.

LeBLANC:

             Written report.
The Cabinet met via zoom for their Foundation meeting on May 12, 2020. Those attending included PCC Helen LeBlanc, Kathy Bell, John Scovill, Gary Boesker, Cheryl Kerns, PDG Dan Funke, PDG Mel Barnett, PDG Jerry Loney and PDG Craig Donecker. 

Our first item on the agenda concerned a small parcel of land which was purchased in Goddard using funds which the Goddard Club had in the Foundation account. The Goddard Lions Club has made improvements and now wants to donate the property to the City of Goddard. The City of Goddard was requesting a quit claims deed from our Foundation.  A motion and vote was called and passed to give a quit claims deed. 

The nominations for the coming Lion year (2020-2021) are: Chair: PCC Helen LeBlanc, Vice-President: PDG John Burns, Secretary: Kathy Bell and Treasurer: PDG Dan Funke. A motion and was presented and called which was passed by majority.  Other offices include: ALERT: PDG Dan Funke: Leo Chairs: Matthew Kerns and PCC Deanne Herschee; Peace Poster: Carolyn Arter: Quest: PDG Jerry Loney, PCC Deanne Herschee: Youth Exchange: PCC Harry Stockwell. We currently do not have anyone to fill the Chair for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing position. 

Cheryl Kerns reminded everyone of the Leo Leadership Virtual Conference which will be held at the end of May.

PDG Dan Funke has taken bids for the insurance on the Alert trailer and pickup. We have saved over $800 due to this action. Our 2nd Alert trailer is in Minneapolis and the president of the Minneapolis club will continue to keep it parked under a shed. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

LAHAM:


Kansas Lions Band Foundation by President Willie Tolle.
TOLLE:


No report.  Same officers continue on the Foundation for upcoming year.
LAHAM:

            Kansas Lions Sight Foundation report by PID Gene Vogel.
VOGEL:

           Written report.
This year has been quite different as you well know. It also had a direct effect on the Kansas Lions Sight Foundation. Mostly it caused the cancellation of many of our MSU Visits. At this point in time we still do not know when we can resume MSU Visits. 

Your KLSF supported the following Sight Related projects again this year: KU Eye Center: The KU Eye Center is now located at 7400 State Line Road in Prairie Village Kansas. For the past three years KLSF has given a grant to the KU Eye Center Lions Club for cataract surgery. The Eye Center has reduced the cost of the surgery for this project to $600.00. They allow 1 per month to be performed at this cost. KLSF gives a $7,200 grant to cover the annual cost. Audio Reader Network: The Audio Reader Network is located at the KU Campus in Lawrence Kansas. The Kansas Audio-Reader Network is a free reading and information service for blind, visually impaired, and print-disabled individuals in Kansas and western Missouri. We read daily newspapers, magazines, and best-selling books on the air and on the Internet 24 hours a day. KLSF give a $20,000 grant for satellite uplink, braille, and printed guides. Audio Reader has been a project of KLSF for over 30 years. KanLovKids: KanLovKids is located at the campus of the Kansas State School of the Blind, 1100 State Avenue in Kansas City Kansas. The KanLovKids Project offers Low Vision Collaborative Clinics (LVCC) and Low Vision Collaborative Clinics + (LVCC+) to children from ages birth through 21 who reside in Kansas. These clinics offer a functional and multidisciplinary approach. Parents, teachers, and therapists are encouraged to attend and bring questions. All services are supplementary to the child/student's primary eye care provided by their local ophthalmologist or optometrist. The Kansas Lions received a SightFirst Grant from LCIF to help equip the program. 

PCC Beverly Nichols and Lion Anne Nielsen produced the grant application. KLSF has supported this project over 10 years. This year the grant was for $8,000.00 Kansas Kid Sight: Kansas Kid Sight is pattern after the Lions KidSight USA which is a nationwide program that screens children ages six months through six years and provides screening through 12th grade where possible. Various Districts and Clubs in MD-17 have purchased the Spot Screener and the Plus Optic Screener. These screeners are used by Kansas Lions Clubs to do screening on children in preschool, kindergarten, grade school, and other locations. KLSF provides for accounting for numbers of children screened to the Kid Sight USA program. This program was affected by the Covid-19 outbreak. Braille Challenge: The Braille Challenge® is a unique two-stage competition. Each year, between January and March, students in grades 1-12 attend a regional Braille Challenge in their area. Students participate in Braille Spelling, Reading Comprehension, Proofreading, Speed and Accuracy, and Chart and Graph Reading challenges. 

The top 50 scorers from regional events in the U.S. and Canada are invited to the National Competition held in Los Angeles, California during the month of June. KLSF provided a $1,500.00 grant for this year. Your KLSF also has two ongoing projects: The Mark Doyen Used Eyeglasses Project: This project has been a part of Kansas Lions for over 50 years. It eventually came under the KLSF umbrella. Currently PDG Bernard Lee is the Chair for this project. PDG Randy St. Aubyn, PDG Gene Allen and Lion Scott Helmke assist in transporting the eyeglass and supplies from Clubs to Scranton and to Prisons where prescriptions are determined. The eyeglasses are packaged with prescription information and returned to Scranton to be used on Mission trips by groups going into underdeveloped countries.

This project is mostly funded by selling the gold retrieved from the sorting process. The State Office is also a collection point and State Secretary Linda McCormick helps store the eyeglasses and notify the eyeglass committee when there are glasses that need to be picked up. Thanks Linda. Mobile Screening Unit: The Mobile Screening Unit (MSU) spent its tenth year at the Kansas State Fair (KSF) doing 3,500 plus Screenings. As usual we Lions found several individuals with problems, they did not know they had. One a little girl with astigmatism in both eyes. This means she was not seeing clearly. Because of early age detection she highly likely will have this vision problem corrected. There were several with high blood sugar and most did not know it was a health problem.

A decision will be made in July as to having the MSU return to the KSF in 2020. So, at this point (June 2020) we are planning to have the MSU return to the KSF for the 2020 year. If you have helped or want to help operate the MSU at the KSF please plan to volunteer by keeping the dates of September 11-20, 2020 open. For scheduling at the fair contact Lion Sylvia Reinhardt, the contact information is listed below. The KLSF’s MSU was recognized for its tenth year of being of service to fair goers at the vender’s recognition breakfast on the first Tuesday at the 2019 KSF. 

The MSU provided several health screenings after the fair through mid-November.

In January and February, the MSU had some much-needed repairs done at Hoyt Trailer sales in Topeka. These repairs consisted of new locks and latches on all doors, a new hatch door, repair of the roof and new chairs. It still needs new tires and repair of the hearing booth doors. After the repairs, the coronavirus pandemic became a reality and all the scheduled screenings were canceled. Lion Dan is still making reservations for the time when the MSU can be safely used again. So, continue to contact Lion Dan and make tentative appointments. As you know we make appointments on a first come first served basis so now is the time to get these done for the fall of 2020 and the winter of 2021. 

Other Items: Proposed by-laws addition Add to: Article VII Funds Section 7. Funds from wills and bequests shall be listed in chronological order of receipt with name and dollar amounts as bequests are received. This list will be automatically updated as bequests are received. Any change of financial institution shall be automatic upon that change. 20/20 Sight pin: cost $490 Income of $459. We still have a lot more to sell.
As of today, May 17th Fundraising Report. Since this pandemic started sales are down. Am encouraged that sales will increase once Clubs start back meetings. Anyone needs any send me an email lioncmiller@outlook.com. Scott’s Cane raffle. As of information sent to me, we have $115 on raffle chances. Drawing will be delayed because of the Covid 19 pandemic. 

School Vision Screening Legislation - 2020 Session House Bill 2346, which would amend the law relating to school administered vision screenings, was working its way through the Senate after passing out of the House in the previous session. I attended the Senate Education hearing in March, among other members of the Kansas Vision Coalition Task Force, and we were anticipating HB 2346’s passage in the 2020 Session. Two factors, however, delayed the passage of this legislation: 1) Due to the partisan divide between abortion funding and Medicaid expansion, all health-related Bills were prevented from moving forward, and 2) CoVID 19 obviously suspended all legislative efforts. HB2346 Legislation was requested after recommendations were made by the Kansas Vision Coalition in 2019. It is not known when this legislation will be back on track, but there is now no opposition to it. This bill likely will pass when the Senate votes, and then it will be signed by the Governor into law
LAHAM:

Thank all of you for your reports and work this week-end.  

Any Unfinished business?  None. 
New Business?

BAUMANN:

K.  Each of the Districts have given support to the NAMI program and the Governors committed to the program.  I move for MD 17 to endorse the NAMI program and give full support.

HENTGES:

A.  I second the motion.

LAHAM:

Discussion?  Motion carried.

LAHAM:

We are adjourned.  
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